
 

 

 

 

 

TOWN OF KENLY 
“FRIENDLY KENLY…A 

TRIANGLE EAST COMMUNITY” 
 
 

Town Hall Meeting 

 

The next Town Hall meeting will take place 

on Monday July 8th, 2019 at 7:00pm 

 

Town Hall Closure 

 

Town Hall will be closed on Thursday July 

4th 2019 in observance of Independence 

Day. Normal services will resume on Friday 

July 5th at 8:00am. 

 

NEW HIRES 

 

Please welcome the following employees to 

the Town of Kenly: 

 

Angela Lee-Perry: Mrs. Perry will come to 

the Town of Kenly as our Code 

Enforcement Officer. She has over 16 years 

of experience with the Town of Clayton. 

 

Erin Walton: Mrs. Walton will come to the 

Town of Kenly as our Director of Library 

Services.  

 

Old Civic Center/New Facility 

 

We have started a plan to demolish the old 

school house/civic center located near the 

park. This facility has become dilapidated 

and is a blight on the community. If all goes 

as planned, asbestos removal and demolition 

will start in September of 2019. We will 

work with the community to create a new 

facility that is functional for all.  

   

 

Lunch at the Library 
 

This program is a huge success and we 

could not have done it without Mrs. Betty 

Pope. Please continue to bring your children 

out and we will look to expand this program 

in the future. Every Wednesday at 1:00pm, 

but sign up for the lunch at 12:15am. 

 

NOW HIRING 

The Town of Kenly is hiring two part-time 

park attendants. This is a great opportunity 

for anyone that enjoys working outdoors. If 

you are interested, please go onto the Town 

of Kenly website and apply. This position 

will pay $7.25 - $10.00 per hour. 

Parks & Recreation 

The Town of Kenly is adding OPEN GYM 

to the Parks and Recreation programs. This 

is a limited service as we assess the 

feasibility of the program. The gym will be 

open each Tuesday and Thursday from 

11:00am – 2:00pm. 

 

MOVIES AT THE PARK 

We are working to start showing movies at 

the park for our residents. Be on the lookout 

as we start advertising for these events later 

in July.  

 

Mosquito Abatement  

 

The Town has received supplies from 

Johnston County for resident with mosquito 

issues. The supplies are free and available 

on a first come first serve basis. If you are 

interested in these supplies, please come to 

the Town Hall and ask at the window.   

 

                 Upcoming Activities 

 

All meetings that take place within the 

Town of Kenly will be held at the Town 

Hall. 

 

July 1st @ 6:30 Planning Board Meeting 

July 8th @ 7:00pm Council Meeting 


